<u>Irondequoit Quilt Club Newsletter – February 2018</u>



The Irondequoit Quilt Club meets monthly September thru June at the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection 3736 St. Paul Blvd
Rochester, NY 14617

For more information about the club, visit our website at: www.irondequoitquiltclub.org

President's Message

I received the most beautiful thank you note from Sherry McArthur's mom. It came to me, that sharing it with you in the newsletter this month was perfect for the President's message this month.

Sandy

Dear Sandy and all the Quilt Club Members,

Words simply cannot express the appreciation I feel for all your donations. I was and still am overcome with emotion concerning all your generosity.

God put special angels on this earth and you and your group are certainly among them.

With deep appreciation, Sharon Clarcq & Linda Sponhouse

Officers and Committees

President: Sandy Bubel
Vice President: Lyz Covert
Secretary: Terri Rideout
Treasurer: Kathy Russell
Charity Coordinator: Lucy Donalies
Historian: Linda Kaanana

<u>Irondequoit Food Cupboard</u>: Deb Pratt-Gnage and Pat Fackleman

> <u>Library</u>: Pat Wyble and Barb Gerardi <u>Membership</u>: Linda Wilson Memorial: as needed

Monthly Raffle: Kathy Lee & Janet Rosenberg
New Member Coach: Penny Schumacher
Newsletter Editor: Cheryl Bond

Quilter's Consortium of NYS: Lyz Covert and Penny Schumacher

Programs: Lyz Covert

Quilts for Service Members/Veterans: Brenda McHale

2018 Quilt Show: Laurie Fromm
Refreshments: Debbie McCracken
Retreat: Laurie Fromm
Sew Day: Lucy Donalies
Sunshine: Rita Castle

Website & Facebook: Laurie Fromm
Wounded Warriors: Liz Brown and Mary Lou Fitch

Food Cupboard

A reminder from Deb Pratt-Gnage and Pat Fackleman. Please bring food for donation to the town of Irondequoit Food Cupboard. They prefer canned fruit, vegetable, soup, tuna, chicken, rice, pasta, jelly, and personal hygiene items. Thank you for your generosity.

Newsletter

Please have your input for the March newsletter to Cheryl Bond no later than March 5, 2018. Please be prompt so that newsletters sent out via US Mail get to our non-email members in a timely fashion.

2017-18 IQC Calendar				
Date	Event	Additional Information		
2018				
February 3	Sew Day, 10am-4pm	Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd		
February 14	Quilt Show Boutique Meeting, 6:30pm	Meeting at the Irondequoit Library, room 212, Forrest House. All are welcome to attend.		
February 26	Monthly Meeting, 7pm (doors open at 6:30pm)	Meeting at the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. We will be doing our annual demo derby and garage sale.		
March 3	Sew Day, 10am-4pm	Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd		
March 26	Monthly Meeting, 7pm (doors open at 6:30pm)	Meeting at the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. We will be hosting Country Treasures Quilt Shop, who will present a trunk show and demo of EPP Clamshell.		
April 7	Sew Day, 10am-4pm	Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd		
April 23	Monthly Meeting, 7pm (doors open at 6:30pm)	Meeting at the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. Our presenter will be Wenda Coburn demonstrating her Quilt As You Go technique.		
May 5	Sew Day, 10am-4pm	Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd		
May 21	Monthly Meeting, 7pm (doors open at 6:30pm)	Meeting at the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. Debbie Thomas will be presenting this month with a trunk show of quilts using Studio 180 rulers for construction.		
June 2	Sew Day, 10am-4pm	Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd		
June 25	Monthly Meeting, 7pm (doors open at 6:30pm)	Meeting at the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, 3736 St. Paul Blvd. The program will include a presenter, Caren Betlinski and our annual end of year dinner.		

February and March Programs - Lyz Covert

Our February meeting program is the annual Garage Sale and Demo Derby. For the Garage Sale bring all the quiltig/sewing goods you no longer want or use and perhaps they will find a new home. Always lots of bargains, so bring your cash!! There will also be a Demo Derby along the "sidelines" of the meeting room.

During our March meeting, we will be hosting Country Treasures Quilt Shop, located in Brockport, NY. Marie Bell, the owner will be vending and presenting a demonstration using foundation paper piecing.

Refreshments - Debbie McCracken

Thanks so much for signing up to bring snacks. Please bring 3 dozen treats to the meeting! Thank you so much.

February
Melanie Popick
Vanetta Parshall
Monique Liberti
Sue Foust
Pat lentiliucci
Darlene Sanders
Debbie McCracken
Gail Yanus

Sunshine - Rita Castle

This month, I sent out two cards for illness. Thanks to Laurie Fromm for giving me the information as I am away. I have all the items with me, so remember to let me know if any of our members need a little "sunshine". Contact me by either email at rcastle2@rochester.rr.com or phone at 626-0211.

Opportunity Quilt - Nick Williams

With the completion of the Opportunity Quilt top, we have a box of fabric left, much of which was donated by members of IQC. Nick will have the left-over fabric at the February meeting. If you'd like your material returned please pick it up at the meeting. All fabric not collected will be given to Charity Quilts for their use.

If you can't make it to the February meeting and would like your fabric returned to you, please contact Nick Williams at kwilterboi@earthlink.net or at 585-436-9085 to make other arrangements.

Treasurer's Report - Kathy Russell

	Treasurer Report for January 2018			
Ending Balance	December 2017			\$7,273.72
Income	Description of Deposit		Amount	Total Deposit
1/29/2018	Membership		\$20.00	\$20.00
1/29/2018	November Raffle		\$20.75	\$20.75
1/29/2018	January Raffle		\$21.00	\$21.00
1/29/2018	Pam Capan Class		\$140.00	\$140.00
1/29/2018	Jean Cody Class		\$10.00	\$10.00
	January Total Income			\$211.75
Expenses	Description of Expense	Check #		
01/22/2018	Charity	1492	\$-113.75	\$-113.75
01/23/2018	Consortium	1493	\$-100.00	\$-100.00
01/22/2018	Speaker	1494	\$-224.20	\$-224.20
01/22/2018	Workshop	1494	\$-300.00	\$-300.00
	January Total Expenses			\$-737.95
	January Checkbook Balance			\$6747.52

Quilt Show - Laurie Fromm

The show planning is well underway. Please mark your calendars for October 27-28, 2018 for "Celestial Quilts". The location is once again Rogers Middle School. A few other reminders:

- 1. If you attended the January meeting, you could have seen our beautiful opportunity quilt. The hand appliqued border is nearing completion and Nick will soon begin the machine quilting. It should be completed early in March.
- 2. Tickets are being ordered and will be distributed at the March meeting but cannot be sold until April 27th (NY State laws)
- 3. The Silent Auction is looking for donations valued over \$15. Please contact Liz Brown 266-6054 for donations or questions.
- 4. The Boutique is also looking for donations valued under \$15. If you find a small item to make, they would appreciate up to 10 of the item. The team has a number of patterns if you need suggestions. Please contact Monique Liberti (mliberti641@gmail.com), Vanetta Parshall (vanettandan@rochester.rr.com), or Gail Yanus (Custom_ Accents@yahoo.com) for questions, donations or suggestions.
- 5. Mostly, WE NEED YOUR QUILTS! It is time to get working on your quilts to display in the show. Any quilt which has not been entered in one of our shows is eligible! The success of our show if very dependent on having LOTS of quilts to display. We want to display as many as possible, please don't be shy. The entry forms will be distributed soon, Jean Cody will give details.
- 6. Quilt take in will again happen at Rogers Middle School on Friday, October 26th. Details will be distributed in the coming months. Thank you to everyone who has volunteered to help with the show. We need all of you!! Laurie Fromm, 723-8669 / 330-8669 lauriefromm05@gmail.com

Quilt Show Boutique Table - Monique Liberti, Vanetta Parshall, and Gail Yanus

The next Boutique meeting is February 14th, 6:30pm at the Irondequoit library. All are welcomed! If you are not able to attend but are interested in helping, please contact myself, Vanetta or Gail. Everyone is encouraged to donate items to sell. The price range is \$.50 to \$10, we don't imagine having anything priced over \$10. Suggested items are tote bags, zipper bags (different sizes), gift card holders, gift bags, Xmas stockings, doll blankets, doll clothes, ornaments, quilting books, quilting notions.... keep in mind we are looking at having a large number of different items, not a large number of the same items so do not feel you need to mass produce. Donated items can be brought to the IQC meetings or contact us and we can pick up from you. Please complete the donation form located at the end of this newsletter for your items.

Also, as a reminder we are collecting pint size mason jars, ribbon, stock paper and Altoids containers and if your an artist small drawings for embroidery kits.

Thanks everyone for your help we will have an awesome Boutique this year!!

Retreat - Laurie Fromm

I am working on the retreat location and date. We love going to the Radisson, but that may not be possible due to new requirements. I am still trying to negotiate details but will be looking at other locations. If you have any suggestions for a local hotel, please contact me. It is not an easy task to find a nice large room for a reasonable price. I would like the location to be local as almost half the people who attend do not wish to stay in the hotel and I would like to be able to include them at the retreat.

Stay tuned!! Laurie Fromm, 723-8669 / 330-8669 lauriefromm05@gmail.co

Charity Coordination – Lucy Donalies

We were pleased to complete the first Wounded Warrior quilt and turn it in for distribution. Mary Lou Fitch has almost enough completed blocks for the second quilt. If you have started a Square in a Square block, please bring it to the next meeting. We will accept other 12" blocks also.

If you would like to cut a Charity quilt from the fabric we own in the Storage Room, come to Sew Day and I will help you get started. We do have easy patterns and quilt kits already cut.

If you have fabrics that you brought to sell for the Garage Sale that did not sell – and you do not want to take them back home – the Charity Committee would be please to take them. Thank You!

Meeting Minutes – January 22, 2018

Vice-President: Lyz Covert presided

The Meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. with a welcome to the club's members.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Secretary's Report: Teri Rideout

A motion to accept the December's secretary's report was made by Nick Williams and seconded by

Penny Schumacher. The motion was carried.

Boutique: Monique and Vanetta need donations of Altiod containers, Mason Jars (pint). They are ready to collect things to sell at the boutique, a form will be filled out for each item to state item who donated the piece it should be sold for and if the person wants it back.

Nick Williams: Nick showed the Opportunity Quilt and it is amazing. He also thanked those who helped.

Penny Schumacher: Penny talked about the consortium passports, they are \$5, and you get \$1 off entrance to the quilt shows, and \$5 off the bus trip to Empire Fest, your name in a drawing to a \$100 gift basket. Fill out the passport for more chances at gift prizes. Our raffle was held. Melonie Popick won the raffle

A thank you note was read from Bivona Child Advocacy for the cuddle guilts sent.

We took a break at 7:16

The program was Pam Capon Trunk Show

Respectfully submitted, Teri Rideout Secretary

Boutique Donation Form
Name:
Phone No:
Item being donated
Suggested price:
Would you like this item returned if it does not sell: YES / NO
Boutique Donation Form
Name:
Phone No:
Item being donated
Suggested price:
Would you like this item returned if it does not sell: YES / NO
Boutique Donation Form
Name:
Phone No:
Item being donated
Suggested price:
Would you like this item returned if it does not sell: YES / NO